As a mark of respectfollowing the sad death of The Duke of Edinburgh on Friday, 9 April 2021, Brethren
are requested towearaplain black tie when attending Virtual Business Meetings from now until
Sunday, 16 May 2021 inclusive.

With fraternal regards and best wishes. R.W.Bro. Ryan A Williams, P.G.J.W., Grand Secretary



Welcome to your news and information update for the progressive/companion Orders of Freemasonry
administered from Mark Masons' Hall, 86 St James's Street.

This bulletinis emailedto all 'leaders'in the Provinces, Districts & Divisions and their Secretariats.

Please share this content with your members by forwarding this email or letthem know that it's
available on the MMH website.

If you don't currently receive this email directly but would like to subscribe please email
communications@mmh.org.uk?

Provincial Priory of Durham explore an 1851 K.T. Ritual

This fascinating presentation from E.Kt. Stewart K Bell, of Prince Bishops Preceptory No. 589, takes us on
a journey through this unusual booklet.

Imailto:communications @ mmh.org.uk




[ Knights Templar Ritual
é As agreed at the

Grand Conclave
¥ Held on the 10" April 1851
Jur And recommended to be
Adopted by the Order

https.//youtu.be/VOWN2EFhplE
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Warwickshire Provinee of Mark Master Masons to
Consecrate a New Lodge.

W.Bro Paul Rowlands, Prov.G.S.0. (Warks), Prov.G.J.D. (Worcs) shares these details of anew Mark Lodge
for Brethren who have held the active office of Provincial Grand Warden in any Province/District, or
Brethren who have been active Grand Wardens.

"We currently have approx 40 proposed Founders from 14 Provinces (and one from Spainwhoisalsoa

Past Warden of Warwickshire) so the Consecration will be going ahead, hopefully on 26 February 2022
at Rugby MasonicHall.

The deadline forapplications to be a Founderis 28 May. The Founders fee hasbeensetat £30 and the
annual subs at £25 as it will be aPast Masters Lodge.

Full details can be foundin the Provincial newsletter, Warwickshire Mark Here ?

2http://download.mmh.org.uk/Mark _mag_5.pdf




The perfect addition to any Knight Templar's garden

Rt

Knight Robyn Murdo-Smith, Second Constable at Lullingstone Preceptory No. 155 in the Province of
Kent, has modelled a concrete garden ornamentinthe design of a Templar Knight. The Knight, wearing
robesand a helmet, isresting his chin on his hands atop the pommel of his vertical sword and his shield
leaningon hisleftleg.

Robyn personally sponsored the production costs of the first 25 ornaments which were exchanged with
Knights fora donation of £20 each. £500 has already beensentto the St John of Jerusalem Eye Hospital
Group.

Furtherornaments are available for £26 with at least £20 goingto the Eye Hospital which covers
production costs.

You can contact the Province through theirwebsite Here?

London Mark Awareness Evening

London Mark is holdinganother Awareness Evening on 19 May at 7.30pm, full details below.

3http://www.kenttemplars.org.uk/news-0019.html




Tlﬁg? Provincial Grand Lodge of Mark
' E’ = Master Masons of London
= presents..,

i+ ok

An Introduction
to the Mark Degree

= Learn about the Order, the Officers and
Lodge lay-out

= Why the Mark is known as the "friendly
degree” ..

= And how you can experience for
yourself the “magic of the Mark”

19 May, 2021 via Zoom
7.30pm
Book via chrisjames2849@gmail.com

South Wales and Monmouthshire O.S.M. & S.C. double event

1 - Keith Berwick Ferguson, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler & Provincial Grand Summus

The Provincial Grand Conclave of South Wales and Monmouthshire was held as a Virtual Business
Meeting on Saturday, 1 May.

The meeting was attended by many members of the Provincial Grand Conclave of South Wales and
Monmouthshire, and Provincial Grand Supreme Rulers and Brethren from a number of other Provinces.

R.Wy.Bro. Keith Berwick Ferguson, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler of South Wales and Monmouthshire,
declared the meeting open welcomed all the guests and visitors from Grand Conclave, Provincial Grand



Conclave and from other Orders within the Province saying how much he was looking forward towhen
normal meetings can be resumed.

The Provincial Grand Supreme Rulerthen asked the Provincial Grand Recorderto read the names of the
Brethren appointed to and promoted in Provincial Grand Rank; following which, the Provincial Grand
Supreme Ruler congratulated those who have received appointment or promotionin Provincial Grand
Conclave. The Provincial Grand Supreme Rulethen addressed Provincial Grand Conclave.

He welcomed his new team of Officers saying how much he was looking forward to working with them
inthe excitingtimes ahead. He said thatthe help and assistance from Mark Masons' Hall had been
fantastic, thankingthem fortheirfinancial package.

The Provincial Grand Supreme Rulerinvited the Deputy Grand Supreme Ruler, R.Wy.Bro. James Robert
Hodge, to address the meeting. The Deputy Grand Supreme Ruler said how much he had enjoyed the
meetingand whata good ideait was to have the Provincial Grand Conclave and Provincial Grand
Senatus meetings onthe same day. He congratulated all those appointed or promoted in Provincial
Grand Conclave and extended his good wishes for the future to the Province.

The Grand Recorder, R.Wy.Bro. Ryan Williams, said what agreatattendance it was and how glad he was
to seethe end of the lasttwelve months. Ithasbeena toughyear, althoughit has taught us some good
lessons. Virtual Business Meetings have continued through the yearand the financial package put
togetherby MMH designed to help ourBrethren as well as give something back tothe membership. He
islooking forward to the Grand Conclave meeting on Thursday, 10 November2021. The Grand Recorder
ended with thanksforall the support he has received fromthe Provinces overthe pastdifficultyear.

The Provincial Grand Supreme Rulerthen thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting
closed.

2 - R.Wy.Bro. James Robert Hodge, Deputy Grand Supreme Ruler
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The same day, the Annual Meeting of the Provincial Grand Senatus of South Wales and Monmouthshire
was also held and similarly, the meeting was attended by many members of the Provincial Grand

Senatus of South Wales and Monmouthshire, and Provincial Grand Summi and Companions from a
number of other Provinces.

R.Dist. Companion Keith Berwick Ferguson, V, Provincial Grand Summus, declared the meeting open
welcomed all the guests and visitors from Grand Senatus, Provincial Grand Senatus and from other
Orderswithinthe Province who had travelled farfrom their breakfast tables to go onto their computers.

The Provincial Grand Recorderread the names of the Companions appointed to and promotedin
Provincial Grand Rank. Following the usual congratulations, the Provincial Grand Summusthen
addressed Provincial Grand Senatus.

He said how delighted he was that all Consistories had met their usual meeting dates by Virtual Business
Meetings and thanks to all at MMH for their hard work over this difficult time. He thanked all his
Officers who have remained in office and congratulated all those honoured in Grand Senatus.

The Provincial Grand Summus invited the Grand Summus, M.Dist.Comp. lan Stanley Currans, to address
the meeting. He said how much he had enjoyed the meetingand how happy he was to be with everyone
on the 1st May, notonlyas it was his birthday but also that soon Scarlet Cord face to face meetings can
recommence. Mostimportantly he was looking forward to the Grand Senatus meeting on the 2nd
September.



The Grand Recorder, R.Dist.Comp. Ryan Williams, said how glad he was to be back home and updated
the Companions onthe work being undertaken at Mark Masons' Hall to plan for the resumption of
Masonic activities. He islooking forward to the future and the returnto face to face meetings, when
everyone feelsitisrighttodo so. The Virtual Business Meetings have been very successfuland will
continue insome form foradministration and committee meetings. He ended by thankingthe
Provincial Grand Summus and his team for all their support for Mark Masons' Hall.

Article and photos by Chris Eley, Provincial Grand Recorder, Surrey.




Backing the Blood Bikes in Surrey
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Most blood bike charities come underthe umbrella of the Nationwide Association of Blood Bikes (itselfa

registered charity) which acts as a representative body for blood bike groups throughout the UK. Their
aimis to assistin the promotion of publichealth through vol untary support of hospital services.

Our local charityis SERV Surrey & London, made up entirely from volunteers providing a professional,
efficientserviceto our community, at no cost to the NHS. They mainly consist of motorbike riders, car
drivers, controllers, fundraisers and the team represents a variety of people from many walks of

life. They transport blood products, urgent samples and medical supplies, along with donated breast
milk to hospitals and milk banks across Surrey & London. They also carry out a daily delivery of blood to
Air Ambulance Kent, Surrey & Sussex.

They also supportthe regulardelivery rounds thatthe NHSBT have in place, howeverunlike this option,
SERV S&L also operate throughoutthe night. On weekends and Bank Holidays, they provide a 24 hour
service tothe NHS. They provide this service free of charge, which releases more money for patient
care.

At the heart of SERV S&L are the motorbikes. They enable the riders to move effectively through the
worst of London traffic, in a safe and progressive manner. Each bike is fitted with aspecially designed
blood box plate that can securely carry up to two boxes of blood product. Each bike also has panniers
that can be used to carry samples, documents or medical equipment that the clie nt hospitals might need
inan emergency.

Whilst SERV S&L started out as a motorbike charity, nowadays cars are justas important to what they
do. In the face of everincreasing demands on theirservices, cars are essential to transport orders of
three boxesorover. Notonly that, but duringadverse weather, theirtwo wheeled fleetis grounded as
they have a duty of care to ensure thattheirriders and their precious cargo are safe on the road.

The Mark Benevolent Fund became aware of the role of blood bike charitiesinJanuary 2016 when an
application was received from Northumbria Blood Bikes. Subsequent applications then followed as word
spread about the work of the M.B.F. In May 2017 the Mark Benevolent Fund Charity Walk took place
encompassingall Royal Parksin central London along the seven-mile route of The Diana Princess of
Wales Memorial Walk. The eventwas embraced by hundreds of Masons, theirfriends and families, and



raised an astounding £437,934. The Trustees of the Mark Benevolent Fund wanted to give something
back to the Brethreninthe Provinces who had given so generously and decided to invite all blood bike
charitiesin England and Wales to apply forfunding fora new vehicle. Mark Provinces covering the
majority of England and Wales are serviced by these charitiesand all thatapplied received anew
vehicle.

In August 2018, to coincide with the Blood Bikes Awareness Day, the national handovertook place at
the National Motorcycle Museum in Birmingham. Mark Mason, known within the charity as ‘Mason’
was donated by the Mark Master Masons as part of a nationwide contribution to NABB members who
were successful in theirapplications to The Mark Benevolent Fund.

SERV Surrey & Londonisfunded entirely by generous donations from the public. The unprecedented
circumstances last year have meant that they have been mostly unable to raise money through their
regularchannels. Atthe last Annual Meetingthe Provincial Grand Senatus of Surrey approved a
donation of £500 to SERV Surrey & London.

In April 2021 our Provincial Grand Summus, R.Dist.Comp. Arnold Long, was delighted to presenta
cheque for £500 to Chris Butler, Vice Chair of SERV Surrey & London. Also present was Dist.Comp. Nigel
Thomson. Deputy Provincial Grand Summus, Em.Comp. Chris Eley, Provincial Grand Recorder, and Hugh
Terry of SERV Surrey & London.

In accepting the cheque Chris Butlersaid that this could not have come at a bettertime. Fundraisinghas
been affected by the Covid 19 restrictions while the work they have been undertaking during the
pandemichasincreased.

To find out more about SERV Surrey & London visittheirweb site https://servsl.org.uk/

Article and photos by Chris Eley
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6 - Provincial Grand Summus, R.Dist.Comp. Arnold Long, was delighted to present a cheque for £500 to Chris Butler, Vice Chair of
SERV Surrey & London. Also present were Dist.Comp. Nigel Thomson, Deputy Provincial Grand Summus, Em.Comp. Chris Eley,
Provincial Grand Recorder, and Hugh Terry of SERV Surrey & London.




Across Social Media

On Facebook - The day that would have been the Annual Convocation of Grand Senatus
Embed://<iframe

src="https://www.facebook.com/plugins/post.php?href=https%3A%2F%2Fwww facebook.com%2FMark
MasonsHall%2Fposts%2F825365514996607&width=500&show_text=true&height=702&appld"
width="500" height="702" style="border:none;overflow:hidden" scrolling="no" frameborder="0"
allowfullscreen="true" allow="autoplay; clipboard-write; encrypted-media; picture-in-picture; web-
share"></iframe>

East Lancashire Mark Brethren prepare to get walking

Embed://<iframe
src="https://www.facebook.com/plugins/post.php?href=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Feastl
ancsmark%2Fposts%2F3725756504196474&width=500&show_text=true&height=554&appld"
width="500" height="554" style="border:none;overflow:hidden" scrolling="no" frameborder="0"
allowfullscreen="true" allow="autoplay; clipboard-write; encrypted-media; picture-in-picture; web-
share"></iframe>

St John Eye Hospital Fundraising Guild get ready for wine & cheese

Embed://<iframe
src="https://www.facebook.com/plugins/post.php?href=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fguild
stjohn%2Fposts%2F3106164432939150&width=500&show_text=true&height=609&appld" width="500"
height="609" style="border:none;overflow:hidden" scrolling="no" frameborder="0"
allowfullscreen="true" allow="autoplay; clipboard-write; encrypted-media; picture-in-picture; web-
share"></iframe>

On Twitter - Looking back to the MBF walk
http://twitter.com/statuses/1390204873308782596

And, Berkshire Mark are planning a new Lodge
http://twitter.com/statuses/1389880155586318336

Not seeing your news? Join us on Social Media

Social Mediais becominganincreasingly important platform forhow we get to hearabout whatis going
on furtherafieldinall of our Orders. If your Province/District/Division has a Facebook Page/Group or
Twitter Feed, orif you representa Masonic Club or Society linked to our Orders, please send us aninvite
to joinor follow you.

We can be found at:

Facebook - Mark Secretariat®- Thisis the contact account for the Mark Masons' Hall Facebook Page®

4https://www.facebook.com/mmh.secretariat.3
Shttps://www.facebook.com/MarkMasonsHall/




Twitter - @MarkMasonsHall®

Or you can email us at communications@mmh.org.uk’

The Shop@86 is open for online orders via the website

Click Here® to visit the Shop@86 website

Please note: Duringthe current Government Lockdown restrictions, there will be limited access to Mark
Masons' Hall. As a result there will be delays to the despatch of orders, which will take place on aweekly

basis, normally on a Tuesday. Customers will be notified via email once theirorder has been despatched.
For enquiries about yourorder please email ordersinfo@mmh.org.uk®

https://twitter.com/MarkMasonsHall
7mailto:communications @mmbh.org.uk
8https://www.shopat86.co.uk/
Smailto:ordersinfo@mmh.org.uk




The KT 20 for 2020 Appeal has now raised over £47,000 and continues
to grow

Please note that the MCF, who are handling donations to this appeal, have moved their payment
collectionssite from the Everyday Hero platform to that of Just Giving. This doesn'timpact how you
make your donation but unfortunatelyit isn't possible for us to setthe amount of your donation
automatically to £20. The defaultsetby the website is £30 and you will need to adjust it down.

You can supportthe Eye Hospital by making a £20 donation. Just Click Here or use the Text Donate
facility below.

100% of donations will be given to the StJohn of Jerusalem Eye Hospital Group to supporttheirvital
work. To recognise your generosity and support, The Great Priory of Knights Templaris sendinga
limited-edition Swift tie/lapel pin to every donor.

The Swiftpins are now being posted out but please bear with us as we are only in the office one day
per week to carry out this task so some deliveries will take longer than others. Thank you for your

patience.
The Knights Templar
20 for 2020 Appeal

Text KT2042020 to 70500 to donate £20

Al manies donged LCI"‘IB raxl numbae G0 lowands e The Knights Teaplas
20 Tor 2020 Apged

Fit oot donatan, you vl be chajed Tor ong standaed tl restago D o donatan
al 54, AMJ,sgn the bl pevers prrmassan . The Sekal Chest wil mrosve 100% -wnrm
|,qu| FESRTS pers Islum'hq_l-\llrf!—m' u Rulore, bl the metecks B0 INFO
M."‘ rI-_'I'.':\ T dosaticn. Al conshons. an ﬂmnmfodhg e Reled Chest Sohome

el D‘-.ouu-‘kl-l.lxllar!:. o B4 L. Temd dispslion helokne. | »?)uliﬂﬂ 53
Hm i h nlabh - oo reaien Cisaiy Mo 154.‘!.\3 Carrgutrry b 875
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MBF Festival Stewardship Jewels
The new-look MBF Stewardship Jewels have now been designed for the following Festivals:

2022 Surrey!?

10https://fundraising.mcf.org.uk/Appeal -K12042020
1https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2022-surrey-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument




2023 West Yorkshire'?
2024 Cheshire!?

2025 Oxfordshire!*

2026 Hampshire & IOW?®
2027 Warwickshire?®
2028 Somerset?’

2030 Essex!®

2022 and 2023 Jewels are currently availablefor purchase while others will be made available in due
course.

L2https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2023-west-yorkshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-
form/viewdocument
B3https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2024-cheshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
14https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2025-oxfordshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
L5https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2026-hants-iow-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
16https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2027-warwickshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
17https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2028-somerset-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
18https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2030-essex-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
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We reported recently that the new style MBF Festival Stewardship is aimed principally, but not
exclusively, at members of each host Festival Province.

In return for a qualifying donation of £100, each Steward will be entitled to:
e AdistinctiveStewards’ breastjewel, year barand pocketjewel holder.

¢ Inclusionoftheirname inthe Festival Stewards’ Roll of Honourin the Festival booklet



¢ Andforindividuals making their first donation underthe scheme, qualification as a Life
Governor of the Mark Benevolent Fund —the first step on the ladder of honorifics.

Monies raised by the take-up of Festival Stewardships will, of course, be included in each respective
Festival total.

Helping to Combat Covid

COVID Symptom Tracker

At the start of Lockdown the Grand Secretary, R.W.Bro. Ryan A. Williams, P.G.J.W., shared the
COVID Symptom Study*® app.

As local lockdowns and UK cases increase, with over 4 million users, this appis a useful source of
information regarding the situationinyourarea, as well as being a portal through which people of all

ages and backgrounds are joining togetherto fight COVID, supportthe NHS, help scientificresearch and
help getus out of lockdown safely.

Business as usual for the Staff@86

https://covid.joinzoe.com/




Staff from the 4th Floorat Mark Masons' Hall have returned to working from home but all departments
and teams are available viaemail and telephoneto help and supportas usual.

WTHOR/




